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For decades Penn State
was considered special, im-
mune from the corruption of
college athletics by virtue of
Joe Paterno’s high ideals,
long list of victories and even
longer list of graduates.

Now, to many people out-
side Penn State and even
some insiders, that’s been
exposed as an illusion.

A blistering report re-
leased Thursday found Pa-
terno helped hush up
allegations of child sex abuse
against a former assistant
that went back more than a
decade, sacrificing the ideals
he preached to protect his
football program. Paterno,
former FBI Director Louis
Freeh said, was “an integral
part of this active decision to
conceal.”

“I doubt anybody could
have imagined this. In eight
months, he’s gone from St.
Joe to something approach-
ing the devil,” said Frank
Fitzpatrick, a Philadelphia
Inquirer columnist and au-
thor of two books on Paterno
and Penn State, including a
biography last year, “Pride of
the Lions.”

“The contrast between
the ethical standards we al-
ways associated with Joe and
the complete lack of them in
how this was handled — if
what the Freeh Report says is
true, and I have no reason to
doubt it is, to sacrifice kids
for the reputation of a foot-
ball program, that’s pretty
despicable. I can’t imagine
anything more shocking
than that.”

Nike announced it was
stripping Paterno’s name
from the child care center at
its headquarters in Beaver-
ton, Ore., not even six
months after founder Phil
Knight drew a thunderous
ovation for an impassioned
defense of the major college
football’s winningest coach
at his memorial service.
There was renewed clamor
online to remove Paterno’s
statue outside Beaver Sta-
dium, and USA Today
columnist Christine Bren-
nan called on Penn State to

drop football for at least a
year until the university has
addressed the failings that
led to the scandal.

There could still be more
fallout from court cases —
criminal charges against two
administrators, civil suits
from victims of Jerry San-
dusky — and the NCAA has
yet to decide whether it will
weigh in on the scandal or
not.

“A statue should be least
of someone’s worries at this
point,” Penn State’s former
star linebacker LaVar Arring-
ton said on his radio show in
Washington, D.C. “A name on
a building should be the least
of someone’s worries.

“On the one hand, Joe
messed up. Joe was not per-
fect, Joe was not God. Joe was
a person, and he messed up,”
Arrington said. “On the other
hand, if you’re looking at
everything Joe has done and
all the lives he’s impacted
and all the things he’s done ...
that still remains as well. So
how do you separate the two?
I don’t know. I don’t have the
answer for that one, I really
don’t.”

Until last fall, Paterno sym-
bolized all that was right
about college sports. His
teams won, but he didn’t sac-
rifice his standards to do it.
Penn State’s graduation rates
were impeccable, his players
were as good off the field as
they were on, and his finan-
cial support of the university
often had nothing to do with
the football program.

Even after the November
arrest of Sandusky, the archi-
tect of Penn State’s ferocious
defenses and Paterno’s one-
time heir apparent, many
were hesitant to put too
much blame on Paterno or
let his one failing outweigh all
his good deeds. Paterno ac-
knowledged before his Janu-
ary death that he should have
done more after a then-grad-
uate assistant told the Hall of

Fame coach he’d seen San-
dusky assaulting a child in
the Penn State showers in
2001, but insisted he had no
knowledge of any accusa-
tions prior to that.

But the stark horror of
Freeh’s report was impossible
to ignore.

Freeh’s firm, hired by uni-
versity trustees to investigate
how the scandal happened,
found that Paterno, and three
other administrators at the
time — President Graham
Spanier, athletic director Tim
Curley and vice president
Gary Schultz — “repeatedly
concealed critical facts relat-
ing to Sandusky’s child
abuse.” Handwritten notes
and emails portray Paterno
as being involved in a deci-
sion by the officials not to tell
child welfare authorities
about a 2001 encounter,
while other emails show Pa-
terno closely followed allega-
tions made against Sandusky
in 1998.

At a news conference,
Freeh called the officials’ dis-
regard for child victims “cal-
lous and shocking.”

“We should look at (Pa-
terno) as a willing enabler of
a convicted child molester,”
Brennan said. “I absolutely
understand and respect the
past. The games he won, the
number of players he gradu-
ated, that’s a tremendous
record. This supercedes all of
that. ... What happened to
these children because of Joe
Paterno — it’s because of
Jerry Sandusky first and fore-
most. But Joe Paterno did not
stop it and he enabled it, and
that’s just tragic.”

Sandusky is awaiting sen-
tencing after being convicted
last month on 45 criminal
counts of abusing 10 boys.
Paterno died of lung cancer
in January, two months after
school trustees fired him for
what they called a failure of
leadership.

“I always thought he knew.

To what extent, that was the
only question,” said Brad
Benson, a former Penn State
offensive lineman who won a
Super Bowl with the New
York Giants. “I thought that
anyone who didn’t think he
knew was pretty naive. Joe
knew pretty much everything
going on there.”

Even Knight acknowl-
edged he had been on the
wrong side of the moral di-
vide, though his anguish at
the dismantling of Paterno’s
legacy was clear.

“Throughout Joe Paterno’s
career, he strived to put
young athletes in a position
to succeed and win in sport
but most importantly in life.
Joe influenced thousands of
young men to become better
leaders, fathers and hus-
bands,” Knight said in a state-
ment. “According to the
investigation, it appears Joe
made missteps that led to
heartbreaking consequences.
I missed that Joe missed it,
and I am extremely saddened
on this day. My love for Joe
and his family remains.”

For those closest to Penn
State and Paterno, though,
their faith in the coach re-
mains unshakeable. They be-
lieve Paterno, though not
perfect, is being made a
scapegoat, with no way to re-
fute the accusations. Paterno
had planned to cooperate
with the investigation, but
died before he could give
Freeh’s team his account of
what happened.

“It’s easy to vilify or blame
someone who’s not alive to
defend himself,” said Tim
Sweeney, president of Penn
State’s official Football Letter-
man’s Club.

There is no way Paterno
would have covered actions
as heinous as Sandusky’s up,
said Mickey Shuler, who
played tight end for Paterno
from 1975 to 1977 — regard-
less of the cost to him or his
program.

B8 FRIDAY, JULY 13, 2012

SPORTS THE ADVOCATE-MESSENGER

WWW.AMNEWS.COM

725 Maple Ave.
Danville

859-236-3217
Toll-Free: 

1-877-773-3217

GMC • CADILLAC
NISSAN

CHRYSLER • DODGE 
JEEP • RAM

www.boballenmotormall.com

Classic
Auto 

Cruise In

Featuring Charlie Napier 
DJ to the Cars

Saturday, July 14
12:00 noon - 4:00 pm
Bob Allen Motor Mall

725 Maple Avenue, Danville

DOOR
PRIZES

TOP 20
CRUISER
AWARDS

OPEN
CRUISE!

we don’t get to train that
much,” he said.

Oster is an old hand at the
Centre camp. is is his third
year in the senior section for
ages 14 to 18 and his seventh
year overall at the camp, and
he said it’s still surprising to
him that he’s no longer look-
ing up to older, taller players.

“It’s weird to think about it’s
my last year at camp. I’m
going to miss it. It’s going to be
different next summer not
having to do anything with it,”
said Oster, a senior-to-be at
Danville who has been the
Admirals’ starter for the past
two seasons.

Oster has emerged as a
leader in this group. At one
point ursday he got the
goalkeepers going after a
break, urging them to pick up
the pace after a water break so
they could return to the field
as a unit and get back to the
instruction.

Snow, who will be a junior
at Boyle, is in his third year at

the Centre camp, and he said
he has enjoyed every year.

“It’s a lot of hard work. It’s a
lot of fun, though,” he said. “It
really helps out a lot. I really
like it. It’s a good program.”

Of course, in practices that
focus on goalkeeping, some-
one has to take the shots. e
players take turns shooting at
each other, trying to put their
best fakes on their goalkeep-
ing colleagues.

“We’re definitely not strik-
ers, though,” Oster said.

Real strikers take their
shots during games in the af-
ternoons and evenings, and
Oster said by then the goal-
keepers are ready to take on
all comers.

“I love it. It gives us a
chance to show what we’ve
learned,” he said.

Oster said he looks forward
to the start of regular practices
with his team next week, but
he said it’s still not the same.

“We really get into it. It’s still
fun, it’s just a little bit worse,”
he said.

Snow started for the first

time last season at Boyle, and
he’s looking to build on what
he said was a good first year in
which he averaged 2.7 goals
allowed per game with three
shutouts.

“I think I did pretty well for
my first year starting. ey just
kind of threw me in there; we
didn’t have anybody else. I
think I had a pretty good year,
(but) I definitely could’ve im-
proved on some things,” he
said.

He said that is his focus at
the Centre camp.

“Just polish up my skills, get
ready for the upcoming sea-
son,” he said.

Oster, who had eight
shutouts in 2011, has a more
specific goal. With the end of
his high school career fast ap-
proaching, he wants to make
himself more attractive to col-
lege coaches.

“I just want to be able to
change coaches’ minds about
me. e most important thing
is if they saw me last year, I
want to show that I’ve im-
proved,” he said.

cility upgrades and putting
players into the NFL.

“We really believe we can
get this thing going in the
right direction. Our football
players believe that and
ones associated with the
football program believe
that,” Smith said.

is will be UK’s second
season with Rick Minter as
defensive coordinator and
Smith says that should make
players more comfortable
with the system and able to
make more plays.

“Players are starting to
understand the terminol-
ogy, language and calls bet-
ter. Every day they are
getting a little better feel and
are more comfortable. Once
they get everything down to

where it is second nature to
them, then they play faster
and more confident,” Smith
said. “I am expecting our
players to be playing a lot
faster, a lot quicker. ey
should understand the
packages and schemes bet-
ter and that should make
our defense better.”

Kentucky’s offense strug-
gled most of last season, but
Smith even had an opti-
mistic perspective on this
season for that unit.

“I think the offense will be
better than last year. ey
have made a lot of changes
in the offense. rowing the
ball more, more hurry-up.
at type of stuff,” Smith
said. “Our offense was much
improved during the spring.
All I see is from the defen-
sive side. I am not in their

meetings, but I saw those
guys really work hard and
really improve.”

He said tight end Jordan
Aumiller of Boyle County
had a “really good spring”
after going from a starter in
last year’s season-opening
game to a seldom-used re-
serve by season’s end.

“Jordan is in the 245
(pound) range now. He is
representing Boyle County
really well. I am looking for
him to do some things this
year,” Smith said. “He has
had his moments. He’s been
a starter, then fallen off. He’s
had his ups and downs. 

“e tight end position is
probably our strongest posi-
tion because we have so
many of them, but I am
looking for Jordan to have a
good year.”

By LARRY VAUGHT

larry@amnews.com

LEXINGTON — Kentucky
senior offensive guard Larry
Warford has been named to
the Outland Trophy Award
Watch List and also been
named to the preseason all-
Southeastern Conference first
team by the league’s coaches.

Warford was a second-
team all-SEC pick by the
league coaches for his play
during the 2011 season as
well as the Associated Press.
He has led Kentucky in
knockdown blocks each of
the last two seasons, includ-
ing 34 last season when he
graded at 87.5 percent effi-
ciency last year by the UK
coaching staff.

He has played in 35 career
games for Kentucky, includ-
ing 25 consecutive starts. He
was named to the Sophomore
All-America second team by
CollegeFootballNews.com in
2010 and also earned all-SEC
second-team honors by SEC
coaches, AP, Rivals.com and
Phil Steele’s College Football.

e Outland Trophy pre-
sented by the Football Writers
Association of America goes
to the nation’s best interior
lineman. Warford made the
list of 71 players which in-
cludes only tackles, guards
and centers on both sides of
the ball. Of the players on the
watch list, 18 defensive tackles
occupied spots, while the rest
of the linemen were on of-
fense. e SEC led all leagues
with 19 selections.

e Outland Trophy win-
ner is chosen from three final-
ists who are part of the FWAA
All-America Team. 

King named: Kentucky
senior receiver LaRod King
was named to the all-SEC pre-
season second team by the
league coaches. 

He has 86 career catches
for 1,218 yards and 13 touch-
downs, including 40 recep-
tions for 598 yards and seven
scores in 2011 to lead all UK
receivers. He was in the top 10

in the SEC in each category
last year. 

He had a pair of 100-yard
games last season against Ole
Miss and Central Michigan,
while he made a career-high
seven catches against
Louisville and a career-best
two touchdowns against Jack-
sonville State. He currently
ranks eighth in school history
in touchdown receptions and
19th in program history in re-
ceiving yards. He  has played
in 36 career games with 18
starts. 

McIntosh picked: Ken-
tucky senior placekicker Craig
McIntosh has been named to
the Lou Groza Award Watch
List that honors the nation’s
best placekicker

e two-year starter made
12 of 14 field goals and 21 of 22
extra points in 2011 when he
led the team in scoring with 56
points. 

He booted a career-long
50-yard field goal in 2011 and
made three field goals against
Mississippi State.  

He had 67 points in 2010
when he made 11 of 15 field
goals and 34 of 35 extra points. 

Kickers on the Lou Groza
Award Watch List were cho-
sen based on statistics from
the 2011 season and 2012 ex-
pectations. 

Fan Day set: Kentucky’s
Fan Day will be Aug. 4 at
Commonwealth Stadium and
will include an open practice,
autograph session and fire-
works.

Gates  will open at 5 p.m.
(gates 2, 3, 4, 9, 10, 11 will be
open). e open practice is
scheduled to begin at 6 and
will consist of offensive, de-
fensive and special team
drills. UK players and coaches
will sign autographs after
practice before a fireworks
show closes the event.

Parking will be available in
the green, red or blue lots sur-
rounding Commonwealth
Stadium.

Kentucky opens the season
on the road at Louisville Sept.
2 at 3:30 p.m. ESPN.

Warford on 
Outland Trophy

watch list
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Paterno’s legacy damaged beyond repair


